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Dear  
 
This Statement of Reasons is in response to your November 13, 2015 complaint filed 
with the U.S. Department of Labor alleging that violations of Title IV of the Labor-
Management Reporting and Disclosure Act of 1959 (LMRDA) occurred in connection 
with the election of officers conducted by the International Brotherhood of Electrical 
Workers Local Union No. 1186 (Local) that was completed in July 2015. 
 
The Department conducted an investigation of your allegations.  As a result of the 
investigation, the Department has concluded that no violation occurred that may have 
affected the outcome of the election.   
 
In your complaint, you made multiple allegations regarding the display of banners on 
an employer’s property.  The Department’s investigation established that this conduct 
occurred prior to the first, June 2014 election.  As the results of that election were set 
aside and a new election conducted, the events of the vacated, June 2014 election are not 
properly before the Department. 
 
Similarly, the Department investigated your allegations regarding the distribution of 
campaign flyers on members’ windshields during working hours.  The Department’s 
investigation revealed that this distribution occurred between June 3 and June 5, 2014, 
and related to the first election – not the re-run, second election – and is thus not 
properly before the Department.   Even if it were, however, timesheet evidence 
confirms that the individual you alleged to have distributed such materials was on 
vacation time during those dates, and thus there would have been no violation of the 
LMRDA.  
 
You also alleged that candidates affiliated with the incumbent slate were improperly 
given advance notice of the union decision to vacate the June 2014 election results and 
conduct a re-run, which gave the incumbent slate an unfair opportunity to campaign on 
July 14, 2014.  The investigation did not support this allegation.  The investigation 

  






